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Our Value This Term Is… 

Peace 

 
 

Dear Parents, 
December is upon us everyone; you can feel it in the 

atmosphere! Whilst in order to be prepared for the end 

of term celebrations there is a certain degree of time 

spent learning songs, lines and stage directions, we are 

very keen to keep an air of calm, purpose and ‘business 

as usual’ for as long as we possibly can. You will see 

from the calendar that it is only really the final week of 

term where things get ‘full-on’ Christmassy!  

In the two weeks since the last newsletter we have 

again been busy. Starting with St Katharine’s Day on 25th 

November where we retold the story, placed a posy at 

the feet of St Katharine in church and (most 

importantly?) enjoyed iced topped cupcakes on the 

playground at play time. Huge thanks to Laura 

Broomham, Pippa Blanchard, Leah Joddrell, Leanda 

Parkinson, Anna Speed and Kim Swift who volunteered 

to bake for us this year. We are all extremely grateful – I 

can testify that the cakes were delicious!  

On the same day as St Katharine’s Day, we were treated 

to a performance by the BBC symphony orchestra. Two 

members of their 100+ strong orchestra visited us at 

school to give a concert on viola and violin. It was such a 

treat and for some children their first experience of live 

classical music. Prior to the assembly, Sycamore class 

enjoyed a workshop with the same two musicians, 

enjoying not only instruments played up-close but also a 

chance to sing together and learn about how orchestras 

are conducted and the essentials of music that sit 

behind every piece that we hear. This opportunity was 

brought to us by our involvement with Wiltshire Music 

and the cluster of which we are a part.  

We know that the coming fortnight is a busy one for 

parents with additional things to remember and places 

to be. We have coloured in pink the events that you 

might wish to attend or that possibly require children to 

wear something or bring something to school. We work 

hard to communicate with you at this time so that you 

are as prepared as you can be. We look forward to 

seeing you all at either the Nativity, the Carol Service or 

both! We promise to offer you a little respite amid the 

list ticking that you will inevitably be doing. 

Ms Jones  
Principal  

‘From little acorns, great oaks grow’ 
 

 
 
 
Celebration Worship – Dates  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Early Morning Turning Circle 
There are a few of you arriving at school very early and 
waiting in the turning circle for a member of staff to 
come on duty at 8:30. I understand the need for a 
prompt start to your day and the thinking behind an 
early arrival. The problem that we have had recently is 
that staff arriving in readiness for an 8:30 start have not 
been able to park in the staff carpark due to the turning 
circle traffic blocking entrances. Please be mindful that 
before 8:30 staff still need access to the carpark. 
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Attendance Update 
Current whole school attendance data: 95.9% 
Our end of year attendance target is: 97% 
There have been a lot of children off with bugs during 
the previous 2-week period.  This obviously affects our 
attendance figures.  However, we are grateful to parents 
for taking a considered approach to whether to send in 
children who may be under the weather.  Please know 
that we will always monitor children who seem unwell 
and if necessary give you a call to collect if we feel they 
are really not well enough to be here. 
We are delighted with the response of our parent 
community to the national changes in the approach to 
school attendance. There is a real sense that you are 
taking attendance very seriously and that you 
understand the clear link between strong attendance 
and the benefits for children’s learning. Thank you for 
working with us and understanding these changes in the 
context of a shared desire for all children to thrive while 
at school. 
 
Meetings at School 
Throughout the year we offer several meetings at school 
to parents of different year groups.  These are intended 
to provide an opportunity for parents to get involved 
and raise awareness of relevant subjects, such as reading 
and maths, to assist you in providing support to your 
child/ren at home.  We encourage you to attend these 
meetings when they are made available.  We recently 
conducted a survey of KS2 parents following a reading 
meeting which was relatively poorly attended.  Thank 
you to those of you who took the time to respond.  We 
will go through the responses and consider the feedback 
carefully.     
 
Parents’ Evenings 
Thank you to all of you who booked and attended a 
parents’ evening last week. We hope that this meeting, 
combined with the opportunity to come into school and 
share your child’s learning prior to the meeting with 
your child’s teacher, has given you an insight into their 
progress and areas for development and support. Please 
know that if you have any concerns, that you feel you 
would like to discuss in greater depth, our teachers are 
always happy to arrange a face-to-face meeting with you 
at a mutually convenient time. 
 
Nine Lesson Service 
A group of more than 20 Key Stage 2 children have been 
rehearsing at school for the Nine Lessons Service at St. 
Katharine’s Church on Sunday 15th December.  The 
children will be singing a hymn at the service.  Please do 
go along and support them. The service starts at 6pm 
and is always followed by mince pies and mulled wine.  

 
 
Drumming! 
A local drumming teacher will be attending an assembly 
on Friday next week.  Following the assembly, further 
information will be sent out to the relevant year groups 
introducing drumming to our music tuition offering.    
 
Tall Tales – The Snow Queen 
We are looking forward to the performance of The Snow 
Queen by Tall Tales during the school day on Monday 
16th December.  Our thanks to the PTA for funding this 
whole school experience, which, based on previous 
years, we are sure will be a big hit! 
 
Lost Property 
Please remember to call in and look through the lost 
property basket.  Anything left in the final week of term 
(week commencing 16th December) will be put on a 
table near the school gate at the end of each day for 
parents to look through.  Anything remaining at the end 
of term will be put into the donation station or given to 
local charity shops.  
 
Personal Data Check 
Please can we ask parents to check that the personal 
data we currently hold on you, your emergency 
contact/s and your child/ren on Bromcom (our MIS 
system) is up to date.  If you move house or change your 
phone number (work, mobile or home) for example, 
please remember to let us know.  You can make 
amendments to the information yourself by logging into 
your MCAS account.  Alternatively, feel free to email 
Hayley on  admin@stkatharines.excalibur.org.uk.  
 
Mobile Library Books 
The next time the mobile library visits (27th December) 
the school will be closed for the Christmas holiday 
period.  If you have any books at home that need 
returning before the next visit (which is on 24th January) 
you are able to return them to any library in Wiltshire 
(excluding Swindon). 
 
Christmas Art Works 
Carter Jonas are asking for Christmas art works to 
display in their high street windows in the lead up to 
Christmas. The winner receives a Christmas themed Play 
Mobil set and £500 worth of art materials for their 
school. If anyone is interested in entering – please see 
the details on the poster on the newsletter noticeboard 
overleaf. 
Good Luck to anyone that enters! 
 

 

 

https://www.mychildatschool.com/MCAS/MCSParentLogin
mailto:admin@stkatharines.excalibur.org.uk
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Messages on behalf of the PTA 
Christmas Wreath Workshops 
Thank you to all of you who came and supported Pip 
and Tamsyn for the Christmas Wreath Workshops.  This 
was a lovely event to run for our school.  What a 
talented and artistic bunch you all are!!  We shall let you 
know how much was raised soon. 
 
PTA Cake Sale - Friday 13th December 
There will be a PTA cake sale on Friday 13th December 
after school.  The class selected to donate cakes is 
Chestnut Class!!!  Please could all cakes be handed to 
members of the PTA on the morning of the 13th.  Could 
all cakes be individual and nut free.  Cakes can be 
Christmas themed if you wish!! 
Thank you for your support. 
 
PTA Christmas Raffle 
Tickets for the raffle will be going on sale shortly and 
children will be coming home with raffle books and 
instructions.  Tickets can also be purchased from 
members of the PTA or from the school office.  We have 
some amazing prizes to be won, details of which will be 
posted on the notice board and WhatsApp groups. 
Good luck everyone and please sell as many as you can 
to family and friends! 
 
Lastly if anyone would like to be a part of the PTA please 
do contact us! 

The PTA Team 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

December  
Wednesday 11th  Christmas Lunch 

Sunday 15th  Nine Lesson Service in Church 
6.00pm 

Monday 16th  Tall Tales performance of The 
Snow Queen – whole school 

Tuesday 17th  Reception and KS1 Nativity dress 
rehearsal 2pm – parents and 

grandparents welcome 

Wednesday 18th  Reception and KS1 Nativity in 
Church (4.45pm drop) 5.00pm-

6.30pm 

Thursday 19th  Christmas Party afternoon and 
Christmas Jumper Day 

Children will be in Christmas 
jumpers, no party clothes or food 

needed  

Friday 20th  KS2 Carol Service in Church 
9.30am 

Last day of Term 2 

January  
 Monday 6th First day of Term 3 

Wednesday 15th Deadline for primary school 
applications 

Monday 20th  Oak Class trip to STEAM Museum, 
Swindon 

Friday 24th  Mobile library visiting 

 
Please also refer to the Key Dates Planner V1, that 
includes all the dates that we know of for the 
academic year 2024/25 (at this point). 
Our aim is that we give you advance warning and 
enable you to plan well ahead for some of the main 
events in the year. As events come into the school 
diary they will be added to the dates sections of the 
Newsletter and to Key Dates Planners V2 and V3 
which are resent at the beginning of Terms 3 and 5. 
 
Remaining TD Days 2024/25 
21st, 22nd, 23rd October 2024 
 
Please Note  
We will close at 1:15pm on Thursday 24th July 2025. 
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 Other things you might want to 

know… 
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